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RECOMMENDATION OF THE PUBLIC ADVOCATES OFFICE
ON SUBURBAN WATER SYSTEMS RATE INCREASE REQUEST 

The Public Advocates Office (Cal Advocates) is an independent office within the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) that represents the interests of ratepayers.  Our statutory mission is: To obtain the lowest possible rate for service consistent with reliable and safe service levels
Cal Advocates has a multidisciplinary staff with expertise in engineering, economics, accounting and finance.  Cal Advocates’ views do not necessarily reflect those of the Commission.  
In August 2020, Cal Advocates served its testimony on Suburban Water Systems’ (Suburban) General Rate Case Application No. 20-03-001, in which Suburban requests rate increases for its San Jose Hills and Whittier La Mirada Service Areas.  Cal Advocates’ testimony presents analysis and recommendations on a wide range of issues including capital investment, sales, rate design, conservation, operating expenses, and taxes.  

Compared to Suburban’s requested 17.33% increase, Cal Advocates recommends no more than an 8.52% increase in revenue and average system rates.
	Revenue Increase Beginning January 1, 2021

	Cal Advocates’ 
	Suburban’s Request

	$7,285,151 (8.52%)
	$14,268,446 (17.33%)


The following are some of Cal Advocates’ specific recommendations:

· Authorize funding for a more moderate pipeline replacement program.
· Reduce Suburban’s proposed salary increases and new positions. 
· Remove budget for purchasing water rights as not all current water rights are used.

· Lower rate increases due to customer consumption forecasts.
To view Cal Advocates’ report in this general rate case, please visit
http://www.publicadvocates.cpuc.ca.gov/general.aspx?id=2676[image: image2][image: image3]
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